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Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,        February 1, 2022 
 

reetings from the land of the Nor’Easter!  We had a big snowstorm Friday into Saturday.  It was such a pretty 
sight for someone who grew up in Laramie, Wyoming!   

 

e had a good last quarter of the year.  We have seen a few new visitors coming.  
Marcella is a teen who contacted us wanting to come to our church.  She was 

saved and baptized at First Baptist in Hammond.  She has jumped right in being 
involved and faithful.  Philip has been a faithful member for years, but since his 
retirement he has been spending some time witnessing in the park across from our 
church.  Margaret is one such lady who came and attended services for a few weeks, 
then trusted Christ a Saviour!  Pray for her!  Billy and Rachel are from the Philippines 
who have been in our church for several years.  They have begun working in our 
Children’s Church.  They are also now driving a church van to pick folks up for Sunday 
morning.  It is so encouraging to see people step up and take responsibilities.  I often 
say, “Many hands make light work!” Ethan is a teenager whose grandmother has come for a long time.  He has 
gotten saved, is growing, and now helping with the PA system in the services.   
 

micron seemed to hit here in NYC in December and early January.  I became 
sick first, then it went through our family.  Though we never tested, we 

were sick when about four other families in our church contracted it with positive 
tests to confirm.  We had one Sunday with scaled down services, mainly 
livestreaming, during the small outbreak we had at church.  Now the local news 
is saying it is down 90%.  We know the Lord is helping and working through 
trials and adversity.  He is a very present help in trouble!  We are trying to be 
cautious, so we are simply putting fliers on doors in apartment buildings while it 
is cold.  People will still take a tract on the street.  We are trusting in the Lord to 
use us to reach the lost, and help people grow in their spiritual lives.  
 

od will raise people up to fill the gaps when others are no longer with us.  Alan and Jamie Bradley are raising 
support to come plant churches in NYC.  In the pictures he is the fearless one on the ladder, and you know 

who, is standing on firmer footing.  Several men of the church helped us 
attach the sign to the brick wall.  Alan’s former job was at a sign company, 
and they produced this sign to replace our worn and faded awning.  My 
sister Sheila has moved to the Kansas City, KS area to be with her son and 
his family.  Sheila has been with us since 2000.  We are very grateful for 
her many years of service to the Lord with us.  We are happy for her to be 
able to spend some years with them, but do very much miss her with us.  
We covet your prayers for us and our ministry here!  Thank you for your 
prayers and faithful support!  We could not be here and continue to shine 
the glorious gospel of Christ without both your prayers and financial 

support.  God Bless you all! 
 
 

In Christ,  
Sending Church:  Clearview Baptist Church  10 Gospel Rd., Heber Springs, AR 72543 (501)362-5674                                  

            Mission Address:  B.I.M.I.  P.O. Box 9   Harrison, TN  37341  (423)344-5050  
   Field Address:  89-11 204th Street, Hollis, NY  11423  my cell (646)382-4583 e-mail  danajulienyc@gmail.com 
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